
WELCOME TO NATIONAL CAPITAL PRESBYTERY. . . . 
Being introduced at the September 27, 2022, Stated Meeting 

 

Elder Frank Oti-Boateng (CRE) Born in Accra, the capital city of Ghana. Born into a 
Christian family, an Episcopal mother, and a Presbyterian father, whose family has 
strong Presbyterian deep roots.  

Joined Ebenezer Presbyterian Church in Woodbridge in 2004. Frank attended 
Seminary in 2012 and completed it in 2016 with a Master of Divinity. Throughout 
his studies, he served as a youth coordinator for the Ebenezer Presbyterian 
Church. In November 2016, he became a member of Christ The King Presbyterian 

Church. There he began his work as the youth coordinator and also organized the church’s prayer team. Frank 
became a ruling Elder in 2019. Frank believes, “I know that God is going to lead me to serve in CTK as 
commissioned ruling Elder.” Reach out to Frank here: mkfob31@gmail.com  

 

The Rev. Allan Poole, HR (Transitional Pastor, National Presbyterian Church) is a 
native of Roanoke, Virginia. After graduating from Wake Forest University in 
Winston-Salem, NC, he received an M.Div. from Gordon-Conwell Theological 
Seminary, and later, a Th.M. from Duke Divinity School. After being ordained to 
and serving for six years in his first position as associate minister at First 
Presbyterian Church, Winston-Salem, he joined the pastoral staff at Blacknall 
Memorial Presbyterian Church in Durham, NC, where he served for thirty-six years. 
He is married to Betsy, his wife of thirty-six years, and together they have three 

children, Ellie, Sam, and Sarah. Since June 2021 he has been honorably retired and living in Durham. Reach out 
to Allan: apoole@nationalpres.org  
 
 

Rev. Dr. Jay Moses (Pastor, Saint Mark Presbyterian Church) began work as a 
youth minister at a Presbyterian Church in Los Alamitos CA. Jay began to take 
classes at Fuller Seminary in Pasadena, CA seeking graduate studies in Clinical 
Psychology.  

As a lifelong inquirer/learner, Jay had the good opportunity to learn a great deal 
while in Chicago on topics that have questioned him: liturgy, intra cultural dialogue, 
spiritual formation, and imaginative literature. Seeking and following the path of 

Anselm is a part of his spiritual practice. Dr. Moses also served on the faculty of two Universities (Elmhurst and 
Benedictine). 

Jay’s daughter is now in her Junior year at Redlands University (CA) with a major in Political Science, and his 
son is leaving to be a Freshman at Chapman University (CA). Jay and Sharri are eager and excited for this next 
chapter of their lives to begin, being first timers to living on the East Coast, empty nesters, and DC traffic! 
Reach out to Jay here: 33jaymo@gmail.com  
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